Appleton Wiske Parish Council 

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall Meeting Room on Monday 01 October 2018 that commenced at 7.30 pm. 

Present

Cllrs Derek Partington ((Chair) DP), Ken Blackwood (KBl), Barry Pope (BP), Cllr David Hugill (DH), Jane Strickland (JS), Sue McDonnell (( Clerk) SM).
1. Public Comment 

No members of the public present.
2. Apologies & Declaration of interest for any agenda item. 

Apologies - Steve Watson (SW), Paula Gudger (PG), Kim Smith (KS) and Kenton Bazeley  (KBa) 
No Declarations of Interest.
3. Minutes of the September 2018 meeting.

Minutes of the September 2018 Meeting were agreed and signed off but SM to add page numbers.
4. Matters Arising:
a) Changes in Data Protection Regulations – update. KBa not present but had not yet distributed his draft policy to members other than DP. DP had some comments but wondered what other small parish councils were doing with regard to GDPR. SM to contact HDC and YLCA to see if they had any information regarding this. KBa to circulate his draft to all members for comment at the next meeting. 
b) CCTV camera – update. KBl reported that he is still trying to sort out the legality of the camera under GDPR. Lisa Wilson from HDC had asked for a still picture from the camera, as it should not impinge on anyone’s privacy, and who has access to it. Only Iain the pub landlord had access to it and KBl had e-mailed Richard Johnson (RJ) as he had helped to install the camera. RJ had replied that he no longer had the app on his phone and had not been able to get the camera to work on a pc. DH said that the cameras had been very useful in other places to assist in solving crimes. No-one knows how to take a still picture from the camera. It was raised that Osmotherley have two cameras and Tim Swales may be able to assist. Also suggested to ask Kim Laws if she knows anything about the legality of CCTV cameras.
c) Report on progress on any other outstanding items from previous meetings
i. Request from Briarmede Cottage for assisted access from the road to front door across the Village Green. SM reported that YLCA had asked for more information. They had asked for photos of the green in front of Briarmede Cottage and the position of the cottage on the map of the village green, both of which she had supplied to them. It was agreed that the Council would await the YLCA’s advice before replying formally.
ii. Grass cutting schedule was discussed. SM had only been able to find the 2017 schedule which she had circulated. It was decided that to save money the village greens could only be cut every 2 weeks in the main growing season next year, but there would be no objections to villagers cutting the greens outside their properties in between cuts. DP had asked Craig Thompson for a copy of the current schedule but had not received it yet. SM to remind Craig.
iii. Access rights to field for tractor, across the village green, in the lane at the rear of Willow End. SM reported that she had looked in the PC filing cabinet and had not been able to find anything relating to easement over the village green at Willow End. KBl replied that he was sure that a 99 year lease had been agreed for easement over the green at this point. SM to look through her documents from her house purchase and bring anything relevant to the next meeting
iv. Felling and replacement of tree close to 2 Hunters Ride – KS had sent a report that the roots had been going into the drain therefore the tree had been felled at no cost to the PC. The stump is to be removed shortly. Cllrs to look into the most suitable type of tree for its replacement. SM to look up minutes for previous trees felled in Hunters Ride about 18 months ago as PC advised at the time best type of replacement tree. An e-mail had been received from Karen Barrett asking when trees in the village would next be pruned. KBl had replied that it would not be until the after the next tree survey. He was waiting for a response from Helen Arnold the aboriculturalist on that subject. An e-mail had also been received from Tony Harris about the Lime tree in front of Staindale House requesting removal of the tree before next spring. SM to reply stating that it would be looked into in the next tree survey. The 2016 survey showed no problems with that particular tree. 

v. Road C2 between Appleton Wiske and Cleveland View – DH reported that NYCC are coming out to look at the road on 11th October. 
vi. Amendments to bank signatories – SM reported that the completed forms had been sent to the bank for the second time and a letter came back stating the minutes enclosed only had one signature on and they needed 2. She sent another copy off with 2 signatories then another letter was sent asking her the dates she had moved in and out of homes she had lived in during the last 3 years. This was completed then DP and SM telephoned the bank with the info. If nothing received in the next few days DP will telephone the bank again.

d)
Councillors Contact Details – SM to circulate a form to Cllrs to obtain their home addresses, mobile phone numbers and private e-mail addresses for her information only. 
e)
Allocation of Roles and Responsibilities – deferred to the next meeting.

f)
Ownership of land and accounting and VAT arrangements between the ARA and the PC. SM asked who owned the land where the field and tennis courts are. KBl replied that ownership was in 3 parts and he thinks that the ARA/PC owns the 2 end pieces with HDC owning the middle section. (SM to check). HDC are looking to transfer ownership to either the PC or ARA. KBa is dealing with this but HDC had commented that there may be a conflict of interest if he was representing both the PC and the ARA. SM to check progress with KBa. SM reported that the current accounting and VAT arrangements between the PC and the ARA are unclear. When ownership of the land is confirmed it was suggested that the best arrangement may be that the ARA should be a sub-committee of the PC but this is complicated by the fact that the ARA is a charity.
g)
Options for improvements and remedial works in the village – KBl reported that the picnic tables outside the Lord Nelson Inn could be repaired rather than replaced and DP agreed. BP replied that the new bench outside the shop needs to be treated again. KBl and DP to action. KBl reported that a replacement hardwood bench would cost around £300 but he may be able to acquire one and will report back at the next meeting.
h)
Parish Council website – SM had e-mailed Mark Easby but he has just returned from 2 weeks holiday. She will contact him again shortly.

i)
Newsletter – KBl had circulated it to members and approx. 200 copies were needed which would cost about £114 to print. KBl to go ahead with the printing.
k)
Any other matters arising for information only.
5. Correspondence.
a. YLCA e-mails – SM reported that she was still having problems forwarding these, the PC screen was freezing when she tried to send them. She asked if the previous clerk had circulated them ok and it was reported that she had. SM to contact YLCA to ask if the format of their e-mails had changed.
b. Request from Appleton Wiske Pre School for a donation towards the cost of the 2018 Fireworks Display – £500 had been donated last year. DH offered to donate £300 from his budget, KBl to find out the Pre-School’s bank details. Decided to donate £200 but to advise them that future donations would be reviewed on an annual basis depending on PC priorities.

c. 2019-20 Budget – a letter had been received from HDC asking how much the PC required for its 2019-20 budget. KBl replied that the Clerk prepared a document with several years’ budget on and the PC go through it line by line at their meeting. SM to do this for the November meeting.

d. Hambleton Parish Liaison meeting – a letter had been received inviting members to attend the meeting on 22nd November. Members declined the invitation.
e. Any other correspondence.

6. Circulars.
a) Distribution of any circulars
7. Planning Matters.

a. Application for an outdoor arena and all weather turnout at Prospect Lodge - ref 18/01871/FUL. JS reported that it is already there. BP asked where that was, JS reported that it is between Cliff Dove’s hedge and Staindale Beck. SM to respond stating that the PC has no observations but that it has already been built and the application does not state that it is retrospective. JS also reported that a wooden structure had also been built there which looked like 2 stables – SM to check whether Planning Enforcement are aware of its construction.
8. Financial Matters
a. Agreed to pay Appleton Wiske Village Hall £12.00 for use of Annex for September meeting – cheque payment. 

b. Agreed to pay Sue McDonnell (July to September salary) £331.40 – cheque payment.

c. Agreed to pay HMRC £82.80 – cheque payment.
d. Agreed to pay CT for grounds maintenance £300 (3 cuts Aug & Sept) – cheque payment 
e. Agreed to pay Clerk for postage and stationery (postage £2.50 printer paper £2.75 & black ink £8.06) = £13.31 – cheque payment
f. Agreed to reimburse Ken Blackwood for purchase of dog waste bags £9.95 – cheque payment.
g. Proposed to cancel/replace cheque to Paul Robson for cutting of playing field chq no 322174 £500.00 (incorrect payee) – cheque payment.
h. Income received from ARA for 3 months’ grass cutting - £420.00

i. Any other financial matters – SM had received a letter from HMRC stating that in future they could submit their VAT reclaims online if they wished – members agreed to this.
9. Reports from Representatives
a. Update on printer owned by the PC SM had the new cartridges and is to give them to KBl tomorrow morning. 
b. JS reported some instances of dog fouling and that the churchyard was a particular problem. Suggested that a sign should be erected there re dog fouling and dogs on leads.

c. KBl reported that pavement parking had been made illegal in London and that he would speak to our MP to find out if it could be made illegal locally and report back at the next meeting.
10. AOB for information or next month’s agenda – DP has completed his new Declaration of Interests form– SM to remind KBa to complete his. 
11. Public Comment – none.
Meeting closed at 9.40 p.m. 
 Next meeting Monday 05 November 2018 at 7.30 p.m. 
Sue McDonnell, Clerk, Appleton Wiske Parish Council

